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Prepare Your Garden for 
April Showers

        There is no surer sign of spring than
blooming gardens and flowerbeds, but what
happens behind the scenes to get them to that
point? Much of the work goes in before you even
break the soil. Before you dig in, it’s important to
choose the proper site, plan what you will be
growing, and prepare the soil to yield the best
possible results. Temperature is a large factor for
optimal garden growth, so avoid low areas and
spots bounded on the lower side by a solid fence
or dense trees. These tend to create cooler
temperatures longer into the spring, unlike the
fast-warming tendencies of southern or
southeastern exposure.

        Convenience is key, so make sure to choose
a site accessible to your house with enough
access to water. Finding a balance between
watering your plants and drowning them is vital.
Choose a well-drained area, one that typically
does not hold water for a day or more after
rainfall. If poorly drained soil is dominant in your
area, consider a raised bed garden. Once you
select a site, it’s important to have a plan for its
layout. Have a general idea of what vegetables or
plants you wish to grow in the garden.  

         Some, like tomatoes, peppers, or broccoli,
may be available as transplants from local
stores, but others will require purchasing seeds.
Every family has different dietary wants and
needs, so knowing how much of each vegetable
to grow is important. Your family may be
satisfied with two plants of beans, but you may
need 12 tomato plants. Knowing your
requirements when planning your site is
helpful.  

The size of your garden is also a factor; in
smaller areas, vegetables like peppers, tomatoes,
and cucumbers produce well, but others may
not. You are bound to the ground, so plan
accordingly. It is important to remember that
the soil nurtures the plants, so you need to
nurture the soil. Effective gardens are not
formed naturally; they take a great deal of
alteration to create. If there is surface grass on
the site, remove it, turn it over with a shovel, or
plow the area several weeks before planting.

Organic matter goes a long way in helping the
fertility of the soil. Add 1-2 inches of compost,
composted manure, peat moss, humus or other
organic matter to the surface of the soil,
working to a depth of 6-10 inches.

February 2025

Knott County
Ag & Natural Resources

 Newsletter



FEBRUARY
6th             KY Forest Health Conference, Kroger Field. 8:30am-3pm 
11th            Knott Co Beekeepers Meeting, Knott CES, 6 pm
12th-15th   National Farm Machinery Show, Louisville, KY
20th           Grow Appalachia Meeting - Settlement School 5:30 pm 
21st-22nd  Eastern KY Farmer Conference, London, KY
26th           1st Annual Hay Auction, Robinson Center, 5:00 pm
27th           Gardening in Small Spaces, Knott CES, 6pm 

MARCH
5th              Berry Plant Orders Due - Last day to order berry plants
6th              Knott Ag Development Council, Knott CES, 5:30
11th             Apple & Pear Pruning & Grafting Workshop- Knott CES, 1pm & 6pm         
13th           Poultry Workshop, Floyd CES, 6 pm
20th          Bull Soundness Exams - Robinson Center, 10:00 am
25th          Sheep & Goat Meeting and Lamb Dinner - Floyd CES, 5:30 pm
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Sheep & Goat
Tuesday, March 25, 2025

Educational Meeting and Lamb Dinner

The County Extension Offices of Floyd, Pike, Martin, Johnson, Magoffin and Knott
Counties; the Southeast Kentucky Sheep Producers Association (SEKSPA); and the
University of Kentucky’s Martin-Gatton College of Agriculture, Food and Environment.

Registration is from 5:30-6:00 pm EST. Lamb Dinner starts at 6:00 with the educational
program to follow.

Round-Table discussion led by: Patrick Angel, SEKSPA; Lester Brashear, Brashear
Heritage Farm; Dr. Jessie Lay DVM, UK Extension Animal Health Veterinarian. 

Registration Required. Please register by calling the Floyd County Extension Office at
606-886-2668. $10.00 per family. Your registration fee will include a delicious lamb
dinner with sides and a One-Year Membership to SEKSPA
This workshop qualifies for CAIP education credits

Floyd Co Extension Office 
3490 KY Route 321, Prestonsburg, Kentucky 41653.
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The Cooperative Extension Service prohibits discrimination in its programs and
employment on the basis of race, color, age, sex, religion, liability, or national
origin. 

To file a complaint of discrimination, contact Tim West, UK College of
Agriculture, Food and Environment, 859-257-3879, Dr. Sonja Feist-Price or
Terry Allen, UK Office of Institutional Equity and Equal Opportunity, 859-257-
8927, or the USDA, Director Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W Whitten Bldg.,
14th & Independence Ave. SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 (866-632-9992).

Please check to make sure your name and mailing address are correct. 
Call 606-785-5329 to make any changes or updates.


